
October 4, 2021

The Honorable Joseph R. Biden, Jr.
The President of the United States
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW
Washington, D.C. 20006

Dear Mr. President:

We write to express our concern that ongoing actions by the Russian 
Government against our embassy in Moscow present a substantial national security
risk and significantly impact the embassy’s ability to operate.  The lack of a 
proportionate response to these actions only invites more antagonistic Russian 
behavior.

On August 1, 2021, Russia instituted a prohibition on any locally employed 
staff working for our embassy.  This abrupt, unilateral action by the Russians 
jeopardizes U.S. Embassy Moscow’s daily operations and the State Department’s 
ability to meet the consular needs of Americans who live in, work in, or travel to 
Russia.  It also undermines the ability of embassy personnel—including the 
Ambassador—to do their critical work representing the policy interests of the 
United States in Moscow.

Russia has long counted locally hired Russian staff at U.S. Embassy 
Moscow as “American diplomats.”  U.S. acceptance of this characterization, across
multiple administrations, and its incorporation into the calculation of relative 
diplomatic presences has resulted in there being more than 400 Russian diplomats 
spread throughout the United States, while the complementary U.S. diplomatic 
presence in Russia now numbers only about 100 Americans.  

This disproportionality in diplomatic representation is unacceptable.  
Accordingly, Russia must issue enough visas to approach parity between the 
number of American diplomats serving in Russia and the number of Russian 
diplomats serving in the United States.  If such action is not taken, we urge you to 
begin expelling Russian diplomats, to bring the U.S. diplomatic presence to parity.
We believe such a step would be reasonable and reciprocal. 



We ask that your national security team take immediate, concrete steps to 
provide U.S. Embassy Moscow with the staffing and support it needs by 
taking responsible, proportional, and immediate actions in response to the 
provocations undertaken by the Russian Government.  

Sincerely,

Mark R. Warner
Chairman, Senate Select 
Committee on Intelligence

Marco Rubio
Vice Chairman, Senate Select
Committee on Intelligence

Robert Menendez
Chairman, Senate Committee 
on Foreign Relations

James E. Risch
Ranking Member, Senate 
Committee on Foreign 
Relations

Dianne Feinstein
United States Senator

Richard Burr
United States Senator

Ron Wyden
United States Senator

Susan M. Collins
United States Senator
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Martin Heinrich
United States Senator

Roy Blunt
United States Senator

Angus S. King, Jr.
United States Senator

Tom Cotton
United States Senator

Michael F. Bennet
United States Senator

John Cornyn
United States Senator

Robert P. Casey, Jr.
United States Senator

Ben Sasse
United States Senator

Kirsten Gillibrand
United States Senator

CC:
Secretary of State Antony Blinken 
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